

139 E. Fourth Street Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 o: 513-287-4010

Larisa.Vaysman@duke-energy.com Larisa M. Vaysman Senior Counsel

March 30, 2021

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor Columbus, Ohio 43215

Re: Case Nos. 20-1526-GA-RDR 20-1540-GA-ATA

Dear Ms. Troupe:

Pursuant to the Attorney Examiner's Entry of March 1, 2021, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke Energy Ohio or Company) was directed to file a statement by March 30, 2021, informing the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio, (Commission) whether the issues raised in comments in this proceeding have been resolved. The only comments filed were on behalf of Staff of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (Staff). This letter is submitted to advise the Attorney Examiner that no hearing is needed.

Although the Company disagrees with the one disallowance recommended by Staff and the supporting reasoning, the Company does not wish to contest Staff's Review and Recommendation because the amount at issue is *de minimis*, only \$6.26, and ultimately inconsequential to AMRP rider rates.

Therefore, there are no issues to be resolved. Should you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Larisa M. Vaysman

Rocco O. D'Ascenzo (0077651)
Deputy General Counsel
Jeanne W. Kingery (0012172)
Associate General Counsel
Larisa M. Vaysman (0090290)
Senior Counsel
Duke Energy Ohio, Inc.
139 E. Fourth Street
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202
(513) 287-4320
Rocco.dascenzo@duke-energy.co

Rocco.dascenzo@duke-energy.com
Jeanne.kingery@duke-energy.com
Larisa.Vaysman@duke-energy.com